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No. 648    Sat. 30.12.00      Blue sky, grey sky, snow flurries, cold!

Colin Thompson, Dave Bevan, Len Wise & Colin Penny = 4.

SCRUB CLEARANCE - WESTERN END OF VALLEY MIRE

It was left to the "oldies" to see out the old year, as our students were obviously still away on Christmas / New Year break. Today we concentrated on clearing and burning the brash which had been cut on previous visits. Most came from the large trees I felled with the chainsaw a few weeks ago.

The weekend had started badly when, on visiting the BTCV yard on Friday afternoon, I found that the battery of the Transit bus was completely "flat", and as the vehicle was parked "nose-in" to the wall, I could not "jump start" it with my car. So, it was left to my car to transport Colin, Len and myself to the site.

Despite a very cold day, we kept ourselves warm with the cutting, dragging and burning of the brash.

Birds:  Cormorant  Phalacrocorax carbo  (One bird flying over the site, probably from Hevingham Lake),  Woodcock Scolopax rusticola (2 flushed from near car park),  Starling  Sturnus vulgaris (An estimated 2000 birds flying over site westwards towards Haveringland for roosting),  Linnet  Acanthis cannabina  (Several dropping into Gorse for roosting, adjacent to our work site),  Woodpigeon  Columba palumbus  (Several seen, various parts of site), Robin  Erithacus rubecula  (One bird visiting our work area), Jay Garrulus glandarius,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis. 

